MINUTES OF THE SERVICE-LEARNING SUBCOMMITTEE

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

5241 N. Maple, M/S TA 43

Fresno, California 93740-8027

Office of the Academic Senate

Ext. 2743

March 21, 2014
Present: 
Song Vang, Vivien Luo, Chris Fiorentino, Steven Hart, Bryan Berrett, Martin Shapiro, = Jim Schmidtke, Ben Boone, Matt Jendian, Dennis Nef.

Bryan Berrett, Chair, called the meeting to order at 1:02 pm.

1. The agenda for the meeting was approved.

2. The minutes from the February 7, 2014 meeting were approved.

The committee reviewed “S” designation proposals for CSM 15S and CDDS 136S.  Changes were recommended for CSM 15S.  Chris agreed to send those recommended changes to Eric Person, the lead faculty member.  Ben agreed to meet with Eric as needed to adjust the syllabus.

Minor changes were suggested for CDDS 136S.  Bryan Berrett, the lead faculty member for the course, agreed to make those changes and submit a revised syllabus to Chris for review.  If all changes were made, the committee agreed the course could be approved.

Dennis Nef provided a brief overview of the newly proposed Experiential Learning Policy.  Dennis/Matt agreed to provide a copy of the current, draft policy to the committee prior to our next meeting.  Committee members will have the opportunity to review the policy and discuss/recommend possible changes.

Chris and Ben shared plans for the “Service-Learning Bootcamp” with committee members. 

Chris shared a summary of comments made by Chancellor White during his most recent “State of the CSU” address.  Chancellor White clearly indicated that SL was a priority means of addressing CSU priorities such as retention, graduation rates and greater engagement with the community.  Chris shared that the last three Chancellor’s, the last two Fresno State Presidents and the last four Provosts have all shared that priority.  The conclusion; SL is not a passing fad.  It is here to stay.
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Remaining spring 2014 meeting dates were confirmed.  They are:

Friday, April 25th, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

Friday, May 9th, 1-2pm, Thomas 117

The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Chris Fiorentino, April 16, 2014.

